
 

 

 

 

MESSAGE TO PARTIES AND OBSERVER STATES 

 

Mandated events taking place during Climate Week 1 
 

Panama City, Panama 
19 to 23 May 2025 

 

 

The secretariat is pleased to inform Parties and observer States to the Convention, the 

Kyoto Protocol and the Paris Agreement, that the following mandated events outlined below will take 

place during the first Climate Week 2025: Dialogues for Ambition and Implementation, to be held in 

Panama City, Panama from 19 to 23 May 2025: 

 

1. Fifth Global Dialogue and Investment-focused Event under the Sharm el-Sheikh Mitigation 

Ambition and Implementation Work Programme – 19 to 20 May 2025. 

 

2. Biregional Gathering of the Local Communities and Indigenous Peoples Platform for North 

America, Central and South America, and the Caribbean– 19 to 23 May 2025. 

  

3. Global DNA Forum on Article 6 implementation – 20 to 22 May 2025. 

 

4. Third Dialogue under the United Arab Emirates just transition work programme – 22 to 

23 May 2025. 

 

5. Consultation to present the revised NAP technical guidelines to the Parties – 23 May 2025.  

 

All events will be organized in accordance with their respective mandates under the Conference 

of Parties serving as the meeting of Parties to the Paris Agreement and Subsidiary Bodies. Nomination 

and registration procedures for each mandated event will be shared in due course. 

 

In addition to above mentioned mandated events, the secretariat, working together with other UN 

agencies and partners, will organize capacity building events on NDCs (NDC Clinics) on 22 and 23 May 

2025. Further information on all activities during Climate Week 1, including the complete programme 

will be published on the Climate Week page of the UNFCCC website as soon as it become available.    
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The approach of clustering mandated events in a single week and location is expected to yield 

significant improvements in cost-effectiveness, while reducing operational complexity and travel needs 

by reducing the need for multiple, dispersed meetings, and thus streamlining participation. Additionally, 

this approach offers opportunities for a rich exchange among participants, contributing to advancing the 

intergovernmental process, and promoting cross-fertilization among various mandated work streams. 

 

For any questions, please contact the secretariat at: climate-week@unfccc.int.  

 

 

 

UNFCCC secretariat 

 

 

 

 

mailto:climate-week@unfccc.int

